
Medary Town Board-Regular Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday April 12 2011 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Medary Town Board was held on 
Tuesday April 12 2011 at the Town Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 
7:30 pm by Chairperson Linda Seidel.  Members present were, Supervisor I 
Robert Keil, Supervisor II Mike Weibel, Treasurer Mary Hofer and Clerk 
Terry J Houlihan.   
Also in attendance were the following:            
Ruth Keil, John MacEwen, Bob Kaplan, Sue Rochholz, Pam Viner,   
Clayton Oehrle, Mark Quade, Dick Seidel, Sid Eldridge, Tom Steele,       
RW Peters, Jerry Stahl, Don Viner, Warren Witezman, and LaDonna 
Biederman 
 
Approval of last month’s minutes 
Motion: Weibel to approve the minutes from the March 8, 2011 regular 
town meeting.  Second by Keil,  ALL AYE   
Said minutes were approved and placed on file. 
 
John MacEwen – Driveway 
John MacEwen informed Medary board members of his plan for building 
another house at W5860 County Road OS.  John MacEwen showed 2 
different plans for his driveway; he’s talked with La Crosse County Zoning, 
Land Planning Office about having one driveway with a single easement. 
Motion: Keil to refer the 2 plans for the driveway to the Medary Town Plan 
Commission for review.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 
 
Joe Lamothe – Erosion concerns – No appearance made 
 
Field House – Clayton Oehrle 
Clayton Oehrle - update report on what was happening at the Field House.  
Clayton with his other two partners is running the business under Chad 
Micklson liquor license and they are paying all bills C.O.D.   
Attorney, Mike Moen is handling all paperwork for sale of property, the new 
seller permit license and liquor license application.   
Lease from Ultra Federal Credit Union with option to purchase the property 
at N5450 Keil Coulee Rd.  
Clayton was informed that 2010 personal property taxes are still pending.  
Paperwork for the 2011 – 2012 liquor licenses will be sent out in May 2011, 
due payable by June 30, 2011. 
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2011 WTA dues 
Annual membership dues for 2011 – 2012 is based on population of 1594 for 
the cost of $345.00 with the population x $.20 (cap of $300.00) for the total 
cost of $645.00. 
Motion: Keil to approve the 2011 – 2012 dues for WTA (WI Towns 
Association) for cost of $645.00.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 
 
Redistricting Plan 
Motion: Seidel Board members and Medary Town Plan Commission will 
meet between April 19, and April 26, 2011 to review Redistricting issues 
before the May 19th meeting.  Second Keil  ALL AYE 
 
Building Maintenance – Updating electrical 
Wettstein Brothers Electric proposal, cost of $695.00 will upgrade the 
outdoor electrical outlets and bring them up to code. 
Motion: Seidel to do the upgrading for the outdoor electrical outlets for the 
cost of $695.00.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 
 
2011 Medary Fun Days – Update 
Chairperson Ruth Keil gave a report on the 2011 Medary Fun Days which 
will be held on Saturday August 27th from 2pm to 6pm.  This year’s tickets 
are sponsored by Marine Credit Union.  Ruth listed a few of the events that 
will be there again which are Lutheran Hospital Helicopter, La Crosse 
County Dare – neighborhood watch, Sniff Dogs demo, possible mock 911 
center, silent auction, maybe old car or tractor display, dunk tank and much 
more.  Ruth would like to have the Medary’s Town Plan Committee again to 
handle the security for the helicopter landing and take off.  The first 
committee meeting for the Medary Fun Days will be held at the Field House 
on April 21, 2011 at 7pm. 
 
Road Matters 

1. Road bans will be lifted on Friday April15, 2011. 
2. Notice from Dairyland Power, will be doing work on their 

transmission lines in the area.  Chairperson Seidel will check with 
Dairyland Power about trucks and machines weight limits for bridges. 

3. Erosion reported near new drain field off of Cedar Point Ct cul-de-sac. 
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Citizens Concerns 

1. Bob Keil requested to have answering machine message updated. 
2. Tom Steele complained about Evergreen Trails not being plowed to 

the end of the roadway. 
3. Jerry Stahl complained about the La Crosse School District taxes 

being too high. 
4. Bob Keil renters reported that he chased kids from under the wooden 

bridge they were trying to start a fire. 
 
Approve Monthly Bills 
Motion: Keil to approve and pay monthly bills.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 
 
Motion: Keil to adjourn meeting.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Terry J Houlihan 
Town Clerk 
 
 


